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The summer is past and fall is in the air.  The mountains are ablaze in color and leaves are 
falling from the trees.  This is the setting that the Ski Club enjoyed for the Garden Party 
and the 1st Annual Pre-Season Ski Pass Tail Gate at Wolf Creek Ski Area.  Both events 
brought out large numbers of Gray Wolves who enjoyed the great food, the drinks, and of 
course, the camaraderie that has become a trademark of the Gray Wolf Ski Club.
 
The Garden Party social was made special by the plants, flowers and table settings 
conceived by Program Director Doe Stringer and assembled by Jean Bechtold.  Of course 
there was plenty of assistance from your Board Members and Gray Wolf volunteers in 
preparing the Vista Club House for the Social.  The Gray Wolves were also entertained by 
Pamela Novack whose guitar playing, vocals, and song selection added that special touch 
to this social.  What a nice way to finish off the summer.
 
The 1st Annual Pre-Season Ski Pass Tail Gate at Wolf Creek was an overwhelming success 
and surprised everyone who attended.   We started off the morning with approximately 30 
Gray Wolves who came up to ascend Alberta Peak.  We had Chamber of Commerce 
weather and the conditions could not have been better.  Different groups had their special 
route to the top and many of us enjoyed the view at the top as the visibility was unlimited.  
The Tail Gate was in full swing when the climbers made it down.  For those Gray Wolves 
fortunate enough to attend the Tail Gate, we owe a special thanks to Keith Jones for 
setting up the grill and taking the position of Head Brat Master in cooking up the brats and 
dogs.  There was also a great selection of side dishes and desserts for all to enjoy.  Yeah, 
we ran out of plates but the number Gray Wolves who came up greatly exceeded our 
expectations.  From my perspective, it appeared that all who attended had smiles on their 
face.  We look forward to next year’s event.
 
I want to thank Davey and Rosanne Pitcher for allowing us the use of their area for the 
Tail Gate Party.   If we are blessed with good snow, Wolf Creek will open on Friday, 4 
November. 
 
Our next event is the Christmas Social on December 15th at the Pagosa Lodge.  Remember 
to keep up to date with the latest Ski Club information by visiting our website:  
http://graywolfskiclub.com/.
 
Think Snow!!
David Lopez

❆ ❆ ❆ ❆ ❆ ❆

http://graywolfskiclub.com/
http://graywolfskiclub.com/


The 2011/2012 membership 
directory is available online.

Click on the link below.
WWW.GRAYWOLFSKICLUB.COM

Gray Wolf Officers - 2011/12
President:
David Lopez  970-731-8448

Vice President:
Michael Schneider  970-903-3312  

Secretary:
Carolle Hunt Ash  970-264-5496
and
Judy Collins  970-731-1785
 

Treasurer:
Ron Chacey  970-264-6275

Membership Coordinator:
Cynthia Riski  817-938-8609

Publications Editor:
Mary Gamache  790-731-8389
 
Program Chair:
Doe Stringer  970-731-316

Mailing Address:
  

Gray Wolf Ski Club
P.O. Box 2394
Pagosa Springs, CO 81147

Club Contact Information

Welcome to Our 
Newest Members
Welcome to Our 

Newest Members
H PAT & NANCY ARTIS

PAGOSA SPRINGS, CO

BRIAN BACHEL

PAGOSA SPRINGS, CO

HOLLY & JIM BALDWIN

SILVERTHORNE, CO

JOHN BARTH

LONGMONT, CO

JIM & MELANIE BAVOUSET

PAGOSA SPRINGS, CO

MIKE BLACK

KEY LARGO, FL

BOB & ROBIN BROBST

PAGOSA SPRINGS, CO

MIKE BURKETT

LOS ALAMOS, NM

LARRY BURRIS & 
GRACE THOMPSON

PAGOSA SPRINGS, CO

JOE & CLARA BUSH

SOUTH FORK, CO

ANDY BUTLER &
SUE FISCHER

PAGOSA SPRINGS, CO

STEVE & JO-ANN COSTA

PAGOSA SPRINGS, CO

HOWARD COX &
DONNA CRYER 
DEL NORTE, CO

GAYLE CROUCH

DUBLIN, TX

LOIS & STEVE DACUS

PAGOSA SPRINGS, CO

PHIL DAME

NORMAN, OK

MATT & JERI DAVIS

SUGARLAND, TX

REX DICKMAN

DEL NORTE, CO

PETER & AMY DZIAD

OTTAWA LAKE, MI

JOHN & RITA FINLAYSON

MILLBROOK, AL

PATRICIA FLYNN

PAGOSA SPRINGS, CO

DAVE & LAURIE GLEANS

LYTTON, IA

TON & DEE HALOGEN

PAGOSA SPRINGS, CO

BILL & SUSAN HANEY

AUSTIN, TX

MARY JO HANNAY

PAGOSA SPRINGS, CO

BOB HART

PAGOSA SPRINGS, CO

PATRICK HAYES

SOUTH FORK, CO

JULIANNE HOFFMAN

PAGOSA SPRINGS, CO

PETER C & 
ARTHUR HURLEY

PAGOSA SPRINGS, CO

DWIGHT JENNINGS
MIRAMAR BEACH, FL

JOSEPH JORDAN
PAGOSA SPRINGS, CO

JOEL KAUFMAN
ALAMOSA, CO

BILL & JUDY KEEFE
SOUTH FORK, CO

ROBERT KELSEY
LOS ALAMOS, NM

KARIN KOHAKE
PAGOSA SPRINGS, CO

BARBARA & RICHARD 
LANGE 

PAGOSA SPRINGS, CO

TRISH LASH
PAGOSA SPRINGS, CO

ROB & DIANA LEROY
ALBUQUERQUE, NM

EILEEN & DICK MACKEY
ST. LOUIS, MO

MYRA MARIN
PAGOSA SPRINGS, CO

STEPHEN MATTHEWS
SOUTH FORK, CO

JIM MATUSH JR
ST. LOUIS, MO

NANCY MCDONALD
PAGOSA SPRINGS, CO

JIM MCGUIRE
PAGOSA SPRINGS, CO

MARY MILLER
PAGOSA SPRINGS, CO

LEO & DONNA MILNER
PAGOSA SPRINGS, CO

WAYNE & LINDA 
MOULDS

SOUTH FORK, CO

CRAIG & DIANE 
MUNSON

PAGOSA SPRINGS, CO

MARK & LAURIE NELSON
NACOGDOCHES, TX

RON & DEBORAH 
PARKER

PAGOSA SPRINGS, CO

PAUL PARKS
SOUTH FORK, CO

MIKE & LUCINDA RAY
GUYMON, OK

DICK & BRENDA RAY
COLLEYVILLE, TX

ED & KARLA ROBINSON
PAGOSA SPRINGS, CO

GLENN ROBINSON
PAGOSA SPRINGS, CO

DEB & TERRY ROUSER
HITCHCOCK, TX

MARCELLA & STU 
SARNOW

PAGOSA SPRINGS, CO

DALE & ELIZABETH 
SECOR

COLORADO SPRGS, CO

FRANK & ROBIN SCHIRO
PAGOSA SPRINGS, CO

BRIAN & ARLIE SWETT
PAGOSA SPRINGS, CO

JON & LINDA TREIBLY
SOUTH FORK, CO

JEAN & BILL VAN SICKLE
NEVADA, IA

TOM & EVELYN VLASAK
PANACEA, FL

TYSON & ELAINE 
WARREN

SOUTH FORK, CO

JANIE MATUSH WHITE
AUSTIN, TX

MELY & MICHAEL 
WHITING

PAGOSA SPRINGS, CO

LOWELL WILES
PAGOSA SPRINGS, CO

RICH WOODS
NEWTON, NJ
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A longtime Gray Wolf, skier, hiker, and snowshoer, he opened the 
Dove Ranch to Gray Wolf members. 
Dick passed away this spring.

Mesa Mountain, 12,985 feet, was his beloved area and his ranch was in 
route, east of South Fork, CO. 

Mesa Mountain area is also Fremont camp area. General John Charles 
Fremont who had an expedition in the winter of 1848, in route to 
California was unsuccessful and many lives were lost. 

A hike that Jerry and myself made in honor of Dick, who wanted us 
to hike this mountain for the past four years. The night we stayed 
with Dick it rained big all night, so the next morning did not permit 
the hike. 

This summer we did hike Mesa Mountain. The varied terrain in route 
and on the mountain is much worth the effort.

" " " " Submitted by Pam Morrow and Jerry Ethelbah

In Memor y of  Dick Dove



Gray Wolf Garden Party
September 24, 2011YY YY
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  G ray Wo l f Sk i C lu b 1st A n nua l Preseaso n Pass Sa le                              
Ta i l Gate Pa rty at Wo l f Creek    



100+ Gray Wolves showed up to buy 
a lift pass, eat some yummy food, 
& greet friends, some of whom we 
had not seen since last ski season.



  We’re already looking forward to next year!  

Several members 
took advantage of 
the opportunity to 

sell some used 
equipment.


